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3DAAA Secretary’s Report June 2018 - May 2019 
In this financial year has presented its challenges. 
Our review of the Course Setters Training with the objective of creating three levels of proficiency: 
Level 1 Club Course Setter  
Level 2 Club, Special & Sanctioned Range Setter &  
Level 3 National Range Setter to enable more flexibility for clubs and the association to manage setting up safe and enjoyable 3D ranges. 
This has been trialled and is being re-visited to modify on feed-back from the trainers and participants. 
 
Nationals 2018 
2018 saw the committee decide on listening to members concerns and we split the presentations for the Sunday night event, this was top allow members that 
wished only to attend the presentations for the National Event were done earlier in the evening, and those members wishing to attend the dinner and National 
Presentations for the year were later in the evening. Whole this initially raised some member concerns, without trying change, we cannot move forwards, the 
committee welcomed the concerns members presented and used this information to work on the plans that they had put in place – as a result this flowed well and 
the presentations were at full capacity. 

 Nationals 2019 
We have prepared the paperwork and finalised approval with NSW Forestry & Local Government for Nationals to be run at the BIG 4 at Nambucca Heads. 
 
Last year’s National’s saw one of our Bear targets stolen, to alleviate this problem this year the committee has purchased some trial cameras purchased from our 
Sponsors so that the areas can be monitored. 
 
We look forward to an improved Nationals in 2019. 
 
3D Targets 
The committee working with Tony Knight has now put on offer a range of quality targets approved by 3D AAA at a more affordable price. This has been of great 
value to clubs that face the challenge of setting up. 
 
Sponsors 
In 2018 – 2019 the committee has work hard on promoting our sponsors, while some members may see this as a negative, we need to understand that our 
sponsors are a very important part of the success of 3D AAA. 
It is important to note that no committee member receives any “kick back” or favouritism from our sponsors, each of our sponsors are here to benefit the members 
and 3D AAA. 
 
Note our other associations do envy the support we have from our sponsors, and how we promote them.  
 
In closing 
The resignation of members of the committee mid-stream through the year has put additional pressure and workload on other members of the committee, 
remembering that this is all use of their personal & family time. It was good to see committee work through these issues and put in place solutions.    
 
This needs to stop – do not take on a role if you are not prepared and committed to do the hard yards is my advice to newly elected committee. 
This year I will be working on improving the team / committee’s dynamics so that we can grow the sport in 2019 – 2020. 
 
Regards 
 
Cordell McGuire 
Secretary 3DAAA 
Secretary@3daaa.com.au  
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